DLPOA February 2021 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Monday, February 8, 2021
Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm.

Members present: Ed Cesa, Carla Gorton, Scott Oswald, Fred Everhart, Wes Watt, Kristina Oswald, Jenny Vanderlist, Cinda Everhart, Kate Griswold, Jane Debbrecht and Tom Teeters. 

Others present:  Georgianna Paul, Katheryn Krupa, Carole Gannon and Terry Gannon.

President’s Report: Fred Everhart –  

· Getting the Dunham Welcome Packet finalized and printed is a priority. There are 9-10 families that are new to the neighborhood who are ready to receive them. 

· We need to start scheduling 2021 events and putting them on the calendar. If Covid still presents an issue when the event draws near, then we can always reschedule or cancel. 
· Some of the events being considered at this point are a concert, an Arts & Crafts show and the Pig Roast.

Vice President’s Report:  Scott Oswald – 

· Oakland Conservation is going to be selling tree and shrub seedlings this spring at a very reasonable cost. It would be a good idea to purchase and plant some on the Greenbelt. The order is due 4/6 and we would pick them up on 5/1. Scott is going to send an email out asking if residents would like to adopt trees or shrubs in pots after we receive them to help them grow and stay healthy until they can be planted on the Greenbelt. Native species to this area would be preferred.
· We really need to attack the invasive plants this year. Even though we made some good progress last year, there is still a lot of work to be done. 

Secretary’s Report: Carla Gorton – The January minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jane Debbrecht  -  No Treasurer’s Report this month. 

Civic Committee Report: No report

Infrastructure Update:  

The display case/sign at the West Beach (which holds pamphlets, lake info., etc.) is broken. We are not sure if this is the result of an accident or vandalism, but it will have to be replaced. 

Natural Resources: 

· The State of Michigan meeting (via Zoom) with Barney (their representative) went well. 

· We are doing some good steps towards improving the water quality. It was encouraging to know that we are actually ahead of what the State of Michigan people thought we were. 

· There seems to be a lot of areas on the west side of the lake where there is runoff water draining into the lake. There are some retention ponds, but they don’t seem to be working correctly. Also, there are some culverts that are not diverting the water away from the lake, which is desired. 

· Dr. Jude thinks that a treatment of alum in the deep basins only (kettles) may be beneficial to the lake. The State of Michigan would have to approve the alum treatment before we could use it. In order for it to be approved, a whole plan has to be put together showing what has been happening, measurements, etc. If we hire a Grad student this summer, maybe they could help put the plan together to present to the state.

· Carole Gannon is taking a Michigan State Lake course to gain better insight on how to improve lake quality. 

· Georgianna Paul emailed pictures and videos to the board showing locations of runoffs and the actual runoffs happening, along with a summary sheet of her observations.  They show a lot of sediment washing down into the lake. 

· We need to continue to identify the sources of the runoff water and take samples of it to see if it is detrimental to the lake and then find ways to slow down the water or divert it elsewhere.

· Ed will talk to Dr. Jude and see if he is willing to help us and to what extent. 

Old Business: 

· Along with the bag of seed we have already received from NCS to plant on the West side, the board is also thinking of purchasing and planting another type of seed to plant there, to raise the probability of success this time. Scott is going to research types of seed and then propose the most compatible one for that area at the March meeting.

· Ed got a quote for aluminum rafts to replace the current wooden rafts. They are 7’ x 16’ long and weigh 500 lbs. They anchor down in four different spots. The cost for two rafts would be $5285.00. That price includes the choice of either carpet or vinyl on top. Ed is going to get more information on warranty, etc. and the board will make the final decision on whether to purchase the rafts at the March meeting. The order needs to be placed by 4/1. 

· Kristina -  the logo designs for Dunham shirts and sweatshirts are being finalized to offer them for sale. Thank you Pam for donating the designs. 

New Business:  

· Meetings will continue on the 2nd Monday of each month at 7:30 pm until further notice.

· Diane Blakeney has offered to handle park reservations again this year. Thank you Diane.

· Ed is going to purchase and install the rest of the gate closers – they will cost about $1000 and have already been approved by the board.

· Kristina, Carla, Jane and Jenny will meet soon and discuss how to handle security in 2021.  

Call to Public:  Carole Gannon and Katheryn Krupa both requested that we encourage residents more to not fertilize their lawns or fertilize them less often. Scott mentioned that we already put literature out to residents about fertilizer 8-10 times last year via mail, the newsletter and the website. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:40 pm. 

The next meeting will be Monday,  March 8th at 7:30 pm.

